

Online Zoom Meeting Chaired by Ken Thorpe

lan Phillips	Mike Alliston	Ken Thorpe	Val Burlingham	Peter Harrison	Sarah Randall	Paul Davis	Andy Fuller	Trevor Kersey	Robert Daniel	John Jenkinson
XXX	XXX	XXX	XXX		XXX	XXX		XXX	XXX	XXX
President	Yacht	Chairman	Independent	Trustee	Secretary	Buggies	Fast	Truck	i/c	Scale
/Events	Captain		Member		/Treasurer	Crawler	Electric	Captain	Captain	Captain
Trustee						Railway	Captain			

Apologies

• Andrew Fuller due to still being in hospital – Get Well Soon!!

BMBS President Solicitors /Trustees.

- No updates yet.
- Peter Harrison (existing trustee) is to be sent meeting agendas, meeting minutes, treasurers reports and to be CC'd in any committee correspondence via email

Minutes of last zoom meeting.

- The minutes were distributed in a previous email.
- Ken screen shared them.
- Committee voted all in favour that these were a true record.

UPDATE ON SITE WORK

Planings.

- Paul contacted the donator for an update but was unable to provide one.
- Paul to keep in touch with him and give him a nudge but we could do with them before the site gets too wet.

Lake side tyres and bank erosion.

Quotation from KFB – Sarah to chase.

Gardening Report.

- The rose bed relocation will now be discussed now we are in Autumn.
- Val had requested the purchase of 2 new wheelbarrows.
- Sarah has ordered 2 new wheelbarrows and they will be delivered as soon as they can from the suppliers.
- Val and Ann have been taking cuttings to replant and also willow cuttings to make wreaths.

Treasurers Report.

• This will be completed as soon as possible and distributed accordingly.



Events.

Open Weekend was a huge success, but not as busy as last years, but this could be because people were more spread out over the site.

Sarah shared with the committee the figures of the money taken over Open weekend

£1,638.50 Kitchen (including Nads 04.08.25)

£77 Donations including Buckets

£70 Merchandise Sales

£45.50 Sale of items

£544 Raffle

It was reported that there were 71 cars parked on the farmers field aswell as those parked in the clubs car parks.

The truck track was exceptionally busy.

It was highlighted that there was the lack of boats on the lake by members of the club – many on show but not sailing, perhaps next year we could appeal to members to put their boats on the lake!

Thank you to Rob D for supplying the spikes to put out the signs.

A man delivered some part built boats and tools to site on Open Weekend for Nick to sell, which he did and raised £70 for the mans chosen cancer charity.

- Open Weekend 2026 possibly the farmer would let us use the field again next year harvesting permitting. Maybe put back the event for a week!
- Club Sunday is on the 7th September.

Vermin.

Paul D baited the boxes last week and they will be checked this week.

Weedkiller.

• Trevor has delivered the weedkiller to site and has been paid in full.

Buggy Track/Crawler Hill/Monkey world/Railway.

- Ongoing buggy track repairs and maintenance by the 'Midweek Mirauders'.
- Paul has been busy doing repairs on 'The Hill' and 'Monkey World' which has also been weed killed.
- Paul has been weeding the track on the railway and taken lots of plant cuttings to help fill in the real plant areas.
- Members have reported that they have been following advice and have been brushing the track before use with a 2" paint brush and the railway is running well.

Access Road - Pot Holes.

- The road is much improved.
- No further work is scheduled on the road, but an eye will be kept on it just in case any more pot holes develop.
- There is a stock of cement just in case.



Club Glader Boats.

- Used At Club Sundays One Returned to just Kits (transmitter Problem) This boat can now be collected From Adrian Now Fixed.
- Thanks to Alec Ward and Dave Burlingham who helped Andy Fuller with the gladers over the open weekend.
- There was damage to one of the boats over open weekend.
- Dave B sourced new parts and will glue them on.
- A new red lid will be placed on the green boat to make it stand out from the other 2.
- A member has donated 3 boats to the club
 1 is working and the other 2 are to be looked at and once mended they can also be used for junior members.

All Club Fire Safety Equipment

Serviced 12 August 2025 – Certificate to be left in the Club house.

AOB

A complaint has been made to the committee by a member regarding the use of foul language onsite. The member was so annoyed with the language, he took his daughter home.

BAD LANGUAGE WILL NOT BE TOLERATED ONSITE.

A member of the public contacted Sarah as they found a boxed RC boat by the side of the road near York. Sarah has the boat in her living room and will contact national boat clubs just incase it has been stolen.

A member has contacted Sarah regarding displaying our models in Blackpool in November. I'm awaiting more details, as soon as this is received it will be forwarded to the committee. We could contact all members to see who else would like to go and possibly look into a coach.

We have had a boat donated, it is watertight and with a fibre glass inside it is a strong boat.





Martyn Payne has taken it home and is working on it to make sure its working as it should. Ian Kirk is going to donate a receiver and handset.

With 3 options, selling, independent raffle or keep it for next years raffle, with all proceeds going towards the club.

The committee decided to sell it.

Paul D advised the committee that past yachting member Bob Bryant had passed away.

Truck captain Trevor has a few different ideas for the development of the truck track and will discuss them in future meetings.

Trevor has requested some grass seed for the truck track – Paul D to source.

Old bunting used for open weekends out of the shed has been disposed of due to damage.

Rob D thanked Sarah for purchasing and delivering a thank you card and gifts for the farmer for letting us use the field for parking.

> Next committee meeting on Zoom -Monday 29th September 2025

Next member meeting – Bridlington Rugby Club Wednesday 1st October 2025